From: lithorne@columbiainet.com . <ljthorne@columbiainet.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 13, 2021 10:09 AM
To: Office State Actuary, WA
Subject: TRS Plan | COLA

CAUTION:External email.

To: SCPP Committee Members

| retired from education after 33 years in the classroom then substituted for another 16 years to add to my income.
Since my retirement in 1999 | have received several COLAs but they are never enough to cover all my expenses. My
husband just recently died so | have lost his income.

Grocery shopping indicates that prices are going up on products. In September prices rose by 5.4 percent; inflation
current rate rose 0.4 but know that will be increasing. The cost of living increase will be 5.9 percent for 2022. This is
becoming a financial ouch for me due to my reduction in monthly income. | sold my pickup as felt | could no longer
afford its upkeep and licensing...one car person now.

| have been a member of Plan | retirement since 1985. Have been very active in my community and a strong supporter
of education.

Thank you for your service to this committee.

Linda J. Thorne

1793 Old Milton Hwy

Walla Walla, WA 99362

1-509-386-2513

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Legislature. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.



